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I am writing in response to the complaint filed by Glen Morgan, PDC Case Number 141457.  Mr. 
Morgan is correct that the campaign filings were untimely.  This late filing rests on my 
shoulders.  As the Treasurer of this voluntary committee, timely filing was my 
responsibility.  There are some extenuating circumstances, specifically a hack of my computer, 
the reports I thought were filing and didn’t go through, and the complete loss of a couple years 
of data files on my computer, including the campaign files, which had to be recreated, balanced 
and filed. 
  
I do not offer these circumstances as excuses, but rather to provide the context that the delay in 
reporting was not malicious or intended to withhold information from the PDC or public. 
  
Mr. Morgan is also correct that the expenditures reported did not provide the specificity of 
purpose found in the examples in WAC 390-16-037.  I was not aware of the level of detail 
required in reporting in the WAC.  As you’re likely aware, the Orca system was set up with a 
dropdown list with the type of expenditure, which was used.  There was a memo field, which I 
assumed to be more for committee’s internal use.  Evidently this was a misinterpretation, and is 
where the more detailed information was to be entered.  I am attaching copies of the questioned 
invoices, which include that detail. 
  
I did resign my position at treasurer with the conclusion of the last campaign reporting.  As I 
have said, I know it was my responsibility to comply with the reporting requirements, and fell 
short. 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
  
Jan Hutton 
 

https://wapdc.freshdesk.com/a/contacts/13067278015





























